Weldon Library Board Minutes
June 16, 2020
The meeting was called to order by Amanda Walters at 6:59  P.M. in the central room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll-call was conducted by Secretary Pat Brown. Present were  Christi Baker, Alycia Brockman, Pat Brown, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters and Susan Westray. No one was absent. Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Bob Walters, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the minutes of the May meeting as presented. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

The Closed Session item for discussion,  Staff Performance and Salary Review, was moved to the end of the New Business session as the last item of business.

Review and Approval of Treasurer’s Financial Report as presented by Treasurer, Christi Baker. The                                  beginning balance  for the month of  May was $20,127.96. Receipts for May were $383.83. The disbursements for the month were $4,630.04 ending in a balance of $14,198.20 on May 31. 
Payroll and expenses were also reviewed.  The CD was rolled over in May. There was a motion by Bob Walters,  seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the report as presented. The vote was 6-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Summer Reading Program was started with 27 children enrolled. Last year’s program had an enrollment of 39 but those numbers included students who dropped-in, were not pre-registered. There has been a good response to the take-home crafts. The Fire Department donation was received, the bank donation was not and Lori called Carla and the donation was re-issued. To date, total donations received were $775. Lori has continued to solicit additional funds.
The Heartland interlibrary deliveries have restarted on a limited basis. Regular service is scheduled to resume July 6.
Cloud Library Stats: May circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 42,234  items: 31,884  were eBooks, 10,350 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1373.
No petty cash funds were received for the month of May.
FY2020 Per Capita Grant awarded in the amount of $1040.00. FY 2021 grant dates have been extended to December 31, 2020 for application.
All the repairs have been made and finalized by J&S for the hail damage. The final bill was received in the mail.
Community Garage Sale is slated for  July 10 and 11 and will be offered in conjunction with Deland. The town clean-up is scheduled for the week before July 4 weekend.
An inquiry was made through the FaceBook page to consider re-starting the Ladies’ Night activities in the summer.
OLD BUSINESS

Library Maintenance Inspection Report and clean-up day was held May 21. Susan Westray, Bob Walters and Amanda Walters participated. On June 16, trees were cut and removed. The large pine was trimmed and oaks cut down for a total expense of $900. The stumps need to be ground out but Weldon Fertilizer can do that. The front door does not have a lock and that was a concern when the library interior was not open to the public. 
Policy 23 outlines the required Sexual Harassment & Discrimination Annual Training. Lori and Dana completed their training first, Brandi has since also completed the training so all  employees are in compliance.
Updated Disaster Plan continues to be a discussion item. Lori has reviewed the existing plan and the discussion ensued regarding the necessity to make changes every year. The general consensus of the board was that changes do not need to be made every year
The search for potential board members has been started and Lori has applications ready. Several people have expressed an interest and names were offered: Sandi Bowen Sanders, Renae Rogers, Kristin Weaver, Carla and Bob Burton. Requirements include living in the district, being a registered voter and being current tax assessments.
NEW BUSINESS
The schedule for monthly meeting activities was reviewed and the annual sexual harassment training for all staff needs to be added into the March calendar.
Legal Notice for Budget & Appropriation Hearing papers are being prepared by the attorney, Phillip Lenzini.  He is preparing our usual budget papers.
Library staff has been working regular hours with certain restrictions. There was a move by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray to open the library for regular services at regular times. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.
A committee to review Closed Session Minutes (Jan-July) was appointed. Amanda Walters and Bob Walters will review those minutes.
A committee to perform the Secretary’s Audit for Annual Report was appointed. Susan Westray and Alycia Brockman will conduct that audit.
Brandi Heylek has qualified and been accepted as a volunteer firefighter and continues to be a library employee. Amanda looked up the law regarding those two jobs. Brandi’s pay can be docked if she is not working due to a fire call but those absences are not subject to absentee policies. The board discussed possible conflicts. If  staffing is good, she can be available for the call. If she is the only one in the library, like some Saturdays, she has to take herself off of the firefighter availability.
The staff performance self-evaluations and supervisor evaluations were presented and discussed. Dana Vinson has been with the library for 15 years, she is a self-starter, knows the kids. Brandi Heylek has been with the library for 5 years. She has seemed more frazzled and less focused since starting her classes but has also been given more opportunities and responsibilities with FaceBook use. Lori reports that she did the cataloging classes. She had some suggestions to help her productivity, foremost would be replacing the computer on the back desk (already under consideration for Fall 2020.) Lori was excused and the board completed their evaluation of her duties as the librarian.
A motion was made by Susan Westray and seconded by Alycia Brockman to go to closed session, the vote was 6-0. The board went into closed session at 7:50 P.M. Close session was adjourned at 8:14 with a motion by Bob Walters, second by Susan Westray.
Salary suggestions were presented with an increase for Dana to $11.50 per hour; Brandi will get the new minimum wage of $10 per hour. Librarian Lori Rich’s salary will reflect a $1/hr increase at $18 per hour. The IMRF withholdings will also increase this fiscal year to 19%. A motion was made by Pat Brown, seconded by Susan Westray to accept the recommended salaries. The vote was 6-0, a unanimous decision. 
Suggested Topics for New Business included the applications for new board members and establishing an interview committee.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to adjourn. The vote was 6-0.  The meeting was adjourned at  8:19 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary, Patricia M. Brown
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